A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, December 9, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Joe Ricci



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Dick Dehm

ATTORNEY:
Tom Cusker

OTHERS: Chris Holliday, Town Board Member; and 5 residents.

Minutes were transcribed by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Basch called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Basch reviewed the agenda for the audience.

DANIEL KANE

Mr. Daniel Kane, 1536 West Bloomfield Road, Honeoye Falls, appeared before the Board requesting an area variance to construct an eight foot by eight foot bus shelter within twenty feet of the right of way of West Bloomfield Road.  Zoned RA-5.  Tax Account # 223.03-1-34.

Mr. Basch stated that a copy of the legal notice was in the file and waived the reading of that notice.  Mr. Basch stated that the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file, and Monroe County had indicated that this was a local matter.  

Mr. Basch asked Mr. Kane to summarize his proposal.  

Mr. Kane stated that he wanted to put a shed/school bus stop closer to the road than is required – 60 feet from the center point is what is allowed.  Mr. Kane stated that having the shelter further than 60 feet would defeat the purpose of having the bus stop and, also, that there is a flat clearing at the 20-foot line.  Mr. Kane stated he had driven around town and noticed that there were a number of school bus stops about 20 feet from the road.  

Mr. Basch explained the procedure to Mr. Kane and explained that the determination would be discussed at the January 13, 2000 meeting.

Mr. Basch asked how many children would be using the shelter.  Mr. Kane stated that, at this point, just his daughter and then eventually his son.  

Mr. Basch asked how far it is now from the property line.  Mr. Basch asked Mr. Kane to clarify how much of a variance he was asking for.  Mr. Kane stated it’s 15-20 feet from the property line, which is 50 feet from the center of the roadway.  Mr. Basch stated that this was not always an accurate indication of where the property line is.  Mr. Basch stated that he recommended that Mr. Kane have a surveyor assist him in identifying where the property line is.   

Mr. Basch asked what foundation there would be under the shelter.  Mr. Kane stated it would be a wood platform.  Mr. Basch asked if Mr. Kane had discussed this with the CEO as to whether that would be sufficient.  Mr. Kane stated he had not discussed this with the CEO.  

 Mr. Basch asked if Mr. Kane planned on storing anything in the shelter.  Mr. Kane stated possibly a chair.  

Mr. Basch asked if there were other locations on the property where he could place the shelter and, if so, what would be required to move it.  Mr. Kane stated the only other location would be right next to the driveway and have level location.  Mr. Kane stated its present location shelters it from the road.  

Mr. Kane stated to move it back would require the removal of some brush.  

Mr. Basch asked if there were any other bus shelters, similar in design, relatively close to Mr. Kane’s property.  Mr. Kane stated that he didn’t get any specific addresses.  

Mr. Basch stated he did see a shelter on Parrish Road, but Mr. Basch does not know if that was built with a variance or if it has been there for some time.  

Mr. Basch stated that he wanted to make clear that Mr. Kane built the structure without knowledge that he needed a building permit.  Mr. Basch stated that Tom Voorhees had written a letter to Mr. Kane informing him of the need for a building permit and a variance if the structure is to remain closer than the 60-foot setback required.  Mr. Basch read Mr. Voorhees’ letter.  

Mr. Basch asked if the structure altered or restricted access to other parts of the property.  Mr. Kane stated no.

Mr. Basch asked when the structure was constructed. Mr. Kane stated he built it in early September.  

Mr. Basch asked if Mr. Kane knew what the cost would be to move the structure.  Mr. Kane stated if there was no damage to the shelter, it would cost about $20.00.  

Mr. Basch asked if Mr. Kane contacted the HF-L transportation department to ask their input on their position on bus shelters.  Mr. Kane stated he had not.  Mr. Basch stated that he did contact the HF-L transportation department and was told that the transportation department had no position relative to the positioning of shelters or the use of such shelters.  

Mr. Mattaro asked what the size of the structure is.  Mr. Kane stated it was 8 feet x 8 feet.  

Mr. Mattaro asked if there was a door.  Mr. Kane stated it has a door and a window.

Mr. Kane stated there was no electricity.  

Mr. Ricci asked if there would be any other children using the bus stop, like neighborhood children.  Mr. Kane stated no.  Mr. Ricci asked if there would be any day care center children or others using the shelter.  Mr. Kane stated there is a day care center at his house.  Mr. Ricci asked ages of the children at the day care center.  Mr. Kane stated they were 2 – 5 years old.  

Mr. Thorp stated that the 20 feet that Mr. Kane is requesting is from the property line not from the right of way.  Mr. Kane stated yes.  Mr. Thorp asked if that was adequate.  Mr. Basch stated that it is the burden of the applicant to accurately characterize where the property line is for the variance application.  Mr. Basch stated that if the measurements were not accurate, then a 20-foot variance would not solve Mr. Kane’s problem.  Mr. Basch stated that Mr. Kane needed to be absolutely clear on the amount of the variance he was requesting.  Mr. Basch stated that if Mr. Kane was not certain that 20 feet is what he is requesting, then maybe Mr. Kane should continue the public hearing so he can verify the measurements.  Mr. Basch stated that if it is more than a 20-foot variance, then the notice would have to be republished.  A discussion followed regarding the property line and the center of the road.  

Mr. Cusker read from Article XVII of the Zoning Schedule.  Discussion of the measurement continued.  Mr. Kane clarified with the Board on how he needs to measure.

Mr. Ricci asked if the fact that the structure was not permanent was a relevant issue.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Basch stated that the notice needed to be republished and continue the hearing.  Mr. Kane asked if there was another fee involved.  Mr. Basch stated there would be the cost of republication.  Mr. Basch stated that the publication was not accurate so it would need to be republished.  A discussion followed to clarify the distance.  

Mr. Kane stated he was asking for a continuance.  Mr. Basch stated Mr. Kane needed to let the ZBA know what the distance is.  

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Ricci, to continue the Kane Public Hearing, tentatively scheduled for 1/13/00.

APPROVED

Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mr. Thorp asked if the building was to be used only for a school bus stop.  Mr. Kane stated yes.

Mr. Basch closed the public hearing at 8:12 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, December 9, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York immediately following the public hearing.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Joe Ricci



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Dick Dehm

ATTORNEY:
Tom Cusker

OTHERS: Chris Holliday, Town Board Member; and 5 residents.

Minutes were transcribed by Mary Fletcher.

MALLEY REQUEST

Mr. Basch stated there was a request from Greg Malley that the ZBA reconsider their prior determination.  Mr. Basch stated that he had had some conversations with Mr. Malley.  Mr. Basch stated that it was possible for the matter to come before the Board again under Town Law Article 267 A subsection 12.  Mr. Malley read the Article.  

Mr. Thorp stated that any discussion tonight would be relative to whether there would be a rehearing.  Mr. Basch stated that was correct.  

Mr. Basch asked if the Board had reviewed the materials that Mr. Malley had submitted.  Mr. Basch stated that Mr. Malley had indicated a modification of the prior proposal.  Mr. Basch stated that Mr. Malley now proposes to plant a number of trees along the roadway to better conceal the barn from the road.  The Board members acknowledged that they had reviewed the materials.

MOTION

Mr. Basch proposed a motion, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to rehear the Malley matter.

Mr. Basch stated the matter was open for discussion now that there was a second to his motion.  Mr. Basch stated that in order to make a determination, it was required that there be a unanimous decision of the members of the board present.  Mr. Basch stated that it was his suggestion that the Board allot a specific amount of time for discussion.  Mr. Basch proposed that the Board allow 20 – 25 minutes for discussion.  

Mr. Ricci stated that his biggest concern about this request is if Route 65 were ever to become a four-lane highway, is it legal to put a condition based on that fact.  Mr. Cusker stated that the ZBA could place any conditions on a request that they felt was reasonable.  Mr. Ricci asked if Mr. Malley understood that concept.  Mr. Malley acknowledged that he did.  Mr. Ricci stated that his biggest concern is that decisions made here are forever.  

A discussion followed regarding rehearing an application.

Mr. Basch restated that it was understood that it had to be a unanimous vote of the members present.  

APPROVED

Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mr. Basch stated the Board would rehear the application.  Mr. Basch stated that Mr. Malley needed to submit another application, pay the application fee, and post the sign.  

Mr. Basch stated that as of the end of the year, Dick Dehm would be the chair.  Mr. Basch stated Mr. Malley would be on the agenda sometime in January for the rehearing.

Mr. Malley stated he had a court date in January and asked what the notification process was.  A discussion followed.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Basch stated that the Board had received information from Wendy Jo Kuhn to reconsider a prior determination relative to her signage.  Mr. Basch stated there should be a motion to rehear if that is what the Board desires.  Mr. Ricci stated that he thought any discussion should be delayed so the Board has time to review the submitted information.  Mr. Basch stated that this would be a topic for discussion at the January 13, 2000 meeting.  

Mr. Basch stated that the budget for the ZBA was considerably cut over what had been requested and agreed upon by the ZBA.  Mr. Basch stated that he thought the budget overestimates the application fees, which are the revenues, underestimates the cost and assumes fewer meetings.  Mr. Basch stated that the Board needs to incorporate as many applications as they can into one meeting in order to stay within the budget.  

Mr. Ricci stated that his focus is not on meeting the budget, but on running the meetings properly and making the right decisions.  

Mr. Basch stated that he had received a copy of the new Town of Mendon Procurement Policy.  Mr. Basch asked the secretary to make copies for the Board members.  

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Ricci, to approve the minutes of the September 9, 1999 meeting, as amended.

APPROVED

Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

DISCUSSION OF CHAPTER 200

Mr. Cusker and Mr. Brand came before the board to review Chapter 200.  Mr. Cusker distributed a replacement page for page 30. 

Mr. Brand commended the Board on all the work they did when submitting their suggestions and questions.

A discussion followed regarding Chapter 200.  

Mr. Ricci stated that the Planning Board was having a workshop for further discussion.  The Board agreed to have a workshop.  The Board decided to schedule a workshop on Tuesday, January 11, 2000.  Mr. Basch stated it would have to be advertised.  

MOTION

Mr. Basch moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to adjourn at 10:40 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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